n I FS DIVISION OF INVESTIGATIVE & FORENSIC SERVICES
STAFF RECEIVES FACAP 2019
ARSON INVESTIGATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD
CONGRATULATIONS TO
DETECTIVE NICHOLAS INCONTRERA

Please join us in congratulating Detective Nicholas
Incontrera on receiving the Florida Advisory

Committee on Arson Prevention (FACAP) 2019 Arson
Investigator of the Year award.

Det. Incontrera was recognized on March 6, 2019 for
his tireless efforts and due diligence in working a =
commercial fire at a transmission repair business in
Orlando. The case originated on March 21, 2015 and
ended in a successful prosecution on August 3, 2018
thanks to Det. Incontrera’s hard work, outstanding
interview skills and professional testimony.

Det. Incontrera’s dedication and contributions to the
fight against arson in Florida are to be commended.
His tireless efforts have lead him to have among the
highest arrest and conviction rates in the North
Central Region and highest case closure rates in the
Orlando Office. In 2018, Det. Incontrera initiated 58
cases and closed 82 cases with 56% of incendiary
cases resulting in an arrest.

We are proud of Detective Incontrera's
accomplishments and know that his

professional growth will continue to directly

benefit our Division's mission



